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November 1, 2019 
 
Ms. Marcia Dawes 
Event Steward 
Circuit Wheels on Fire 
Jamwest Speedway 
 
Dear Ms. Dawes, 
 
The Competition Subcommittee (CS) has concluded its review of proceedings associated with the 
protest filed by Mr. Nigel Wilmot at the JRDC Circuit Wheels on Fire event held on May 26, 2019 at 
Jamwest Speedway, Westmoreland. 
 
The full review report and all related documents can be viewed online at 
http://jamaicamotorsports.com/cs-judicial/ 
 
Summary of review conclusions: 
 
* Mr. Wilmot’s protest was lodged within the time defined in the event ASR’s. The ASR’s stipulated a 
60 minute period for which the results were Provisional, during which time competitors “may bring 
any complaints or protests arising from the race itself”. 
* The Stewards erred in ruling that the 55 minute submission time invalidated the protest. 
* The Stewards erred in citing that personal cheques are unacceptable forms of payment, as no such 
regulations exist within the JRDC or JMMC regulations or event ASR. 
* A conflict exists between JMMC regulations and the FIA international Sporting Code in regard to the 
necessity for citing the relevant regulations when writing a protest; JMMC regulations contain no such 
reference. 
* Mr. Wilmot is correct in his assertion that Stewards may act on an Incident without a protest. 
 
Therefore, the CS has found that the Event Stewards by their actions outlined above denied Mr. 
Wilmot Due Process after exercising his Right of Protest. The JMMC CS formally issue the penalty of a 
Reprimand of the Stewards, and caution the Event Stewards to exercise due diligence in judicial 
matters, so as to ensure that processes are accurately followed in accordance with event ASR’s as well 
as the JMMC Regulations. 
 
Regards, 

             
Stephen Gunter, CS Co-Chairman Rajendra Jadusingh, CS Co-Chairman         Michael Fennell jnr, CS 
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